Town of Weymouth, Massachusetts

WEYMOUTH RETIREMENT **BOARD** 807 BROAD STREET WEYMOUTH, MA 02189



TEL (781)-331-8721 FAX (781)-331-3005

March 4, 2022

Dear Weymouth Retiree:

The Board is pleased to inform you that the Mayor and Town Council have agreed to raise the COLA base. The base hadn't been raised in over 23 years despite numerous efforts from the Board to address the issue.

The Board is cognizant of the strain that inflation has put on your finances, and the raising of the base effective July 1, 2022 is the initial step towards the Board's goal allowing all of our retirees to live with dignity during their retirement years.

Sincerely,

Joseph L. Davis, Chairman

Elected Member

Patrix Cook (

Patrice Cook Ex-Officio

Barbara Costa

Appointed

Gregory Hargadon

Mayor's Appointee

Buchas I of Cups Richard Hayes

Elected Member